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December 7, 2018 
 
Mr. Richard A Peri 
Vice President 
Aircraft Electronics Association 
Government & Industry Affairs 
601 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 
Suite 900, South Building 
Washington, DC 20004 
 

Dear Mr. Peri: 
 
In reference to your letter, dated October 14, 2018, regarding NCATT Aircraft Electronics 
Technician (AET) certification and Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (14 CFR) section 
65.101(a)(5)(ii), the Aircraft Maintenance Division, General Aviation Branch, provides the 
following response. 

 

ISSUE:  You requested that the presentation of the NCATT AETs certification along with a 

minimum of one additional endorsement be acceptable to the Administrator to satisfy 14 CFR 

section 65.101 (a)(5)(ii) for the issuance of a repairman’s certificate. 

 

RESPONSE:  After careful review of the NCATT AET certification and endorsement 

program, we find that these certifications demonstrate the technicians’ knowledge base and 

will assess the competencies of the qualified individual. We agree that presentation of the 

NCATT AETs certification along with a minimum of one additional endorsement to meet the 

intent of the regulation stated in 14 CFR section 65.101 (a)(5)(ii) for the issuance of a 

repairman’s certificate.     

 
We appreciate the opportunity to assist you. If you have any additional questions regarding this 
letter, please contact the Aircraft Maintenance Division at (202) 267-1675. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jackie L. Black 

Manager, Aircraft Maintenance Division 

 

 

 


